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Church Parking
[image: image1.png]{ i Fastors Corner



At the most recent Council meeting, there was a discussion about two parking related issues.

1. On Sunday mornings, the parking lot beside the church is reserved for people who have Disabled parking permits.  If you have a disabled parking tag to hang from the rear view mirror, please be sure to display it. 

When parking, please be mindful of the space between cars, so we can fit as many cars as possible in our small parking area. 

2. At the top of our parking lot, there is a dirt road that belongs to our neighbors. They have asked us not to block access to the road at any time. Thank you for respecting our neighbors.
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The 2016 Relay For Life of Hancock County event will be held this year June 3rd-4th.  Due to the current situation with the Ellsworth Middle School track, this year’s Relay event will take place at the Bucksport High School football field and track.  Opening ceremony begins at 6:00 pm on Friday.  Anyone may walk, whether you are on a team or not.  
The Board of Outreach will support this event by making a $100.00 donation.  Union Congregational Church will be recognized as a Relay Church Supporter.  Plans are also being made to hold a Sunday of Hope in the near future.  A Sunday of Hope is when a church dedicates a Sunday service with a message of hope.  Watch the bulletin for further details.

-Rev. Keith Bowie and the Board of Outreach

Church Fair and Yard Sale Planning Meeting

A Church Fair and Yard Sale Planning Meeting has been scheduled for immediately after church on Sunday June 19th. It's time to make preparations for our biggest fundraiser of the year which is scheduled for Saturday August 6th (rain date August 13th). Our church budget calls us to raise $8,000 in a single day! We need everyone's help to organize the day to make it happen along with lots of stuff to sell. Please attend the planning meeting to find out what you can do to help our church family organize this very important event. Call David Wildes at 422-3739 with questions or suggestions.

Loaves & Fishes Food Pantry
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Our church will staff Loaves & Fishes on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday mornings during the weeks of June 20 and June 27. As in the past, we will need drivers to pick up food at Wal*Mart and Hannaford, as well as volunteers to work in the pantry. It’s a fun way to do service. You will find a sign up sheet posted on the bulletin board in the social hall by the end of May.  If you have questions, contact Cynthia Wood, Outreach Chair, 422-3739. 
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The Book of Acts offers a snapshot of those bucolic days when the Church was a movement instead of an institution:  “Everyone around was in awe – all those wonders and signs done through the apostles!  And all the believers lived in wonderful harmony, holding everything in common.  They sold whatever they owned and pooled their resources so that each person’s need was met.  They followed a daily discipline of worship in the Temple followed by meals at home, every meal a celebration, exuberant and joyful, as they praised God.  People in general liked what they saw.  Every day their number grew as God added to those who were saved.”  (Acts 2:43-47)
Ah yes, movements are more fun, aren’t they?  They are exciting, engaging, enlivening.  No Committee/Board meetings.  No budgets to meet.  Everyone on the same page and a feeling of unanimity.  Did I mention no committee meetings?

Institutions, however, can be a pain.  They take lots of care and feeding.  They take lots of work and maintenance.  If one is not careful, they can suck the life out of you, fast.

Well, can you guess what happened?  Somebody in the Jesus movement once upon a time realized they needed to set up a system whereby the faith could be passed on to the future.  Movements, you see, are short lived and tend not to last.  They poured themselves into building the resulting institution, otherwise known as the church.  They did it not for themselves, but so that their children and grand-children would find the same peace and joy that had originally been experienced in earlier days.

These “saints” are all those dear people who loved us, who told us stories of Jesus, who lived the faith before us and exemplified the path of discipleship.  As we remember them and their efforts, there comes the realization that we are not here by our own efforts.  Rather, we are here in church by their gifts and grace.

It’s our turn now.  I am regularly stunned by the incredible faithfulness, the love I see, acts of service, and amazing good being done, not just in the church, but in the community too.  Oftentimes we are blind to the goodness and faithfulness unfolding week by week here in Hancock.  So the next time you are feeling apathetic about church, look around and see: children taught, strangers welcomed, love lived and God praised.  And just remember this: the good work that you are doing is at least as much for future generations as it is for you.

-Rev. Keith Bowie 
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First Quarter Church Budget

Our finances are in decent shape. Thanks to your generous contributions, the first quarter budget was just about on target. There is a little over a two hundred dollar difference between our profits and losses for January through April. Small transfers from memorial funds allowed us to help a few of our members who had unexpected expenses. A more detailed report is posted on the bulletin board. Recently, we have begun receiving monthly rent from the parsonage. With the help of a successful Church Fair in August, we should be fine financially.

Annual Church Picnic
Our Annual Church Picnic has been scheduled for Sunday August 14th from 4 pm to 6 pm at Tidal Falls. Please mark your calendars and save the date for what is always an enjoyable and relaxing way to savor the wonderful views of the Reversing Falls. And did we mention the endless buffet of delicious food and tempting deserts that is always available? Friends, neighbors, and visiting company are always invited and welcome. 

Pilgrim Lodge Maine Conference UCC
Where You Can Live In The Spirit----------A Powerful Camp Experience
Why not join us at Camp on Wednesday and Thursday, August 17th and 18th?  The setting is on the shore of beautiful Cobbosseeconte Lake, between East Winthrop and Manchester, Maine.  The camp session is labeled “Lighten Up Loosen Up”, and we all know how much we need each of those activities.  Swimming and boating are both available along with table games and / or movies for evening entertainment.  Singing grace before meals along with many other moments allow for spiritual renewal and time for bonding.  The cost is $52 per night.  Meals are super.  Cabins sleep 4 or more, each with its own bathroom and separate shower.  Eight of us enjoyed the place last summer and want to go for two nights instead of one this year.  Please come along and try it, you’ll like it!







  -FranTrefts
TRUSTEES IDENTIFY WORK PRIORITIES FOR 2016
The Board of Trustees have identified a number of priorities for work to be done on the parsonage and church in 2016, pending approval by Church Council and by the Congregation of requisite funding.

                  
High Priority
*   Painting West side of Church and shingle replacement as needed on the roof.

*   Upgrading the electrical system so that circuits don't blow during dinners! 

*   Repairing parsonage porch

Less urgent but important to do at some point
·   New register in Sanctuary to improve the balance of the heating system and repair 

             of ducts 

· Parsonage gutter and downspout repair/replacement 

· Church sign bases, repainting sign and getting a sign made for the church parking 
          lot across the street that harmonizes with the main sign and will contribute to our 
          goal as a “welcoming” church.                                                              –Peggy Karns

Starting with this issue, THE NEWSLETTER will feature different members of our congregation.  In a previous church I attended this was an appreciated way to know each member better.  You may not have known in our membership we have a champion water skier!  But, that is for another issue.  

Betty Lewis

Betty Lewis is well known in our church and I learned more about her in a recent interview.

Betty grew up in Lafayette, Indiana on a dairy farm and was one of five siblings.  She and Charlie attended the same schools until she attended Riker College.  She and Charles were married 61 years and during their marriage owned shoe stores.  Together they had four children, three girls and a boy, and two grandsons and five granddaughters.  They summered in Hancock and in 1994 moved here permanently.  She believes they became members of the church in 1994.

As for her activities, cooking, piano, knitting and “all those things”!  We can attest to her good doughnuts!!  We also remember the altar flowers every Sunday.

Her favorite trips were to Australia, Hawaii, and New Zealand.

When asked what she would like people to know about her, she said, “I’m goofy”.  Said she likes to help when and wherever she can, and she has!! 



       -Roberta Scott
HHFP Success

Bake Sale Success: Many church members donated items to the benefit bake sale for the Healthy Hornets Food Pick-Up at Hancock Grammar School on May 9th. Thank you to everyone who baked and everyone who purchased those wonderful goodies.
News From the Guild

The Church Guild, with help from the Outreach Committee and many church members and friends, completed a very successful Community Rummage sale on May 15th. Not only was it a financial success - $657.25 was raised, but more importantly, we enabled a huge inventory of donated quality used clothing, linens, towels, and blankets to be sold at very low prices to community residents who find shopping at traditional retail stores financially challenging. The sale also created an opportunity for church members and friends to collaborate closely on a project that benefits people beyond the walls of our church building. The proceeds of the sale will be used to support worthwhile projects within and beyond our church congregation. Thanks to all who donated goods to sell and volunteered their time to make the sale a success.
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Spring Clean Up
Hancock Boy Scout Troop 94, including some leaders and parents, completed their annual sweep of our church parking lot and clean- up of winter debris during our Spring Clean -Up Day on Saturday April 16, organized by the Trustees.   Also helping were David Wildes, Everett Espling, Kenny Stratton, Clayton Nowell, Renata Moise, and Rev. Bowie.  Thanks also to the Hancock Volunteer Fire Department for providing a pumper to rinse off the parking lot after the Scouts completed their sweep.  The Trustees have scheduled a Fall Clean-Up Day for October 22nd.  All church members and friends are invited and encouraged to participate.     

Offering Envelopes for the current church budget year are still available for anyone who would like a set.  Perhaps they will help to budget and schedule your financial contributions to our church.  You do not have to commit to a specific pledge and you can vary the amount of your contributions as necessary.  Please contact David Wildes at 422-3739 with any questions or for a set of envelopes.
Hancock Point Chapel
Services – Summer 2016 at 10:00 am

July 3

Rev. Vesta Kowalski, Semi-retired Episcopal Priest, West Tremont, ME

SERVICE OF HOLY COMMUNION

July 10
Rev. Dr. Philip Devenish, United Church of Christ

July 17
Rev. Mark Glovin, First Universalist Church, Rockland, ME

July 24
Rabbi Darah R. Lerner, Rabbi, Congregation Beth El, Bangor ME

   


JOINT SERVICE with the Union Congregational Church

July 31
Rev. Edward Defresne, Priest Associate at Trinity Episcopal Church, Castine, ME

August 7
Rev. Susan Moran, Unitarian Universalist Society of Rockport, MA

August 14
Rev. Kate Braestrup, Chaplain, Maine Warden Service




ANNUAL MEETING of the Hancock Point Chapel Society to follow

August 21
Rev. Elaine Hewes, Redeemer Lutheran Church, Bangor, ME




SERVICE OF HOLY COMMUNION

August 28
Christopher Barstow, Thoughts on Buddhism
